
In 1939 one of the most famous movies ever made 
was released. The movie was “The Wizard of Oz.” 
Based on L. Frank Baum’s novel “The Wonderful 
Wizard of Oz”, the movie followed a young girl 
from Kansas named Dorothy as she traveled 
through the strange land of Oz to find the wizard, 
who would hopefully help her return home.   
 

Even though the flying monkeys scared me as          
a child, I enjoyed watching the movie. I was                
especially fond of the Cowardly Lion. Even though 
he wanted to be courageous and fierce, he simply 
didn’t think he had it in him. When faced with 
something frightening, the Cowardly Lion was 
more apt to scream, run and hide than he was to 
stand his ground or move forward.  
 

By definition, courage is the ability to do something 
in spite of fear. Courage is something we attribute 
to soldiers, police officers and firemen. These men 
and women boldly face dangerous, life-threatening 
situations almost daily. Therefore, esteeming them 
as “courageous” is most definitely appropriate!  
 

However, the everyday life of the average person 
also calls for courage, especially when it comes to 
living a life of faith. We all know that Jesus’ actions 
often put Him in opposition with many in His  
community and the religious leaders. To boldly 
stand and proclaim the kingdom of God was risky. 
Today, not much has changed. As I’ve mentioned 
before, the kingdom of God stands in opposition to 
many of today’s accepted cultural norms. And to go 
against the social grain isn’t always well accepted. 
 

In the first Chapter of the book of Joshua, we hear 
of how God called Joshua, Moses predecessor, to 
lead the Israelite people into the land He was to 
give them. It was as a daunting task, to say the 
least. The land was an unknown territory with         
unknown inhabitants. I can only imagine Joshua 
felt the weight of the task before him. So, after          
reminding Joshua to keep the commandments He 
had given to Moses, God said to Joshua in verse 9, 
“Have I not commanded you? Be strong and               
courageous. Do not be frightened, and do not be 
dismayed, for the Lord your God is with you  
wherever you go.” 
 

“Be strong and courageous.” When it comes to 
walking by faith, these are words to live by. In to-
day’s social climate, where tension, hostility, anger, 
and distaste for each other are easily riled, sharing 
love, exhibiting compassion, and seeking justice can 
be met with skepticism and even rejection. Yet it is 
into this social climate that we have been called to 
proclaim Christ. It is also into this social climate 
that we carry with us the promise God made to 
Joshua when God called him to serve: “Do not be 
frightened, and do not be dismayed, for the Lord 
your God is with you wherever you go.” 
 

So, go! Go wherever God leads you proclaiming 
Christ and God’s Kingdom boldly and with        
courage, remembering that the Lord your God is 
with you wherever you go! 
 

Blessings!  
   Pastor John 

From the Desk of 
Pastor John 

“Have I not commanded you? Be strong and courageous. Do not be frightened, and do not be dismayed,  

for the Lord your God is with you wherever you go.” Joshua in 1:9 



 

If you would like to place flowers on the altar, please 

call the church office. Save your special dates now.  

A single arrangement will cost $35,  

a double arrangement is $50.  

Altar Flowers 

A Note from Katy 

As a young girl, I would hear songs on the radio and go 

sit at the piano to play the melody that I had just heard. 

It was a wonderful feeling and I often would play ‘name 

that tune’ with friends and family while we were riding 

in the car. I’ve always had a love for music and for  

people, sharing in the participation as well as a joy in 

knowing that Jesus is my Saviour with much to sing 

about. I began formal piano training in 5th grade and 

progressed from classical into sacred, folk and other 

styles of music as I started playing during the church 

service at East Jordan UMC in Sterling, IL and the  

surrounding areas for weddings, funerals, and  

school functions. 

 

My daughter, Hannah is 

sweet 16, my son Gabe is 

almost 13. 

 

Some favorite hymns 

from growing up that 

come to my mind are “All 

the Way, My Savior Leads 

Me,” “God is So Good”, 

and “I Love to Tell the 

Story”, among many  

others. It is a treasure to share them with my children 

now as a parent and though they prefer the modern 

songs, their appreciation of the hymns, particularly for 

my daughter, has carried on through the years.  

 

This past year has been a difficult one for all of us  

globally, including my family with several transitions 

that have taken place for me both professionally and 

personally. Having said that, it has been a time of  

deep prayer, thanksgiving, praise and worship; one of 

drawing near to God and also to my family as we all 

experience and feel the importance of celebrating life 

with gratitude, taking nothing for granted.  

 

As I embrace my new role as Music Director at Pilgrim, 

my hope and vision is to incorporate the beauty of the 

hymns with the grace and new lyrical content in the 

contemporary songs that is far reaching with our  

millennials and younger generations to blend together 

in a way that portrays the church of Christ. I have  

many ideas and dreams to share as we move forward 

together in harmony! 

 
Katy Yoder, Music Director 

4th of July 
 

“My country, ‘tis of thee, Sweet land of liberty,  

Of thee I sing: Land where my fathers died,  

Land of the pilgrim’s pride, 

From ev’ry mountain side Let freedom ring! 
 

Our father’s God, to Thee, author of liberty,  

To Thee we sing: Long may our land be bright  

With freedom’s holy light; Protect us by Thy might, 

Great God, our King!” 
“My Country, ‘Tis of Thee” vs 1 & 4 Samuel F Smith 

 

The office will be closed Monday, July 5 in observance 

of Independence Day. The Pilgrim Food Pantry will 

also be closed on Monday, July 5. 

 

Join Katy if you would like to learn about the plans for 

the Pilgrim Choir  and Music Ministry on  

Wednesday, July 14 at 7:00 p.m. in the Choir Room!  

 

Weekly Rehearsals will begin on July 21! 

Choir Returns 



Honorarium 

 

Summer is here and we are having a blast!  
 

We received a grant from the Early Childhood Coali-

tion for teacher bonuses and playground equipment. 

Bonuses have been given out and our new equipment 

has been installed!  
 

 

We began Summer Camp with a visit from Sunny 

Days Ice Cream truck. There is nothing like sharing 

ice cream to get everyone in the mood for summer.  
 

We are preparing everything ready with Pastor John 

for Vacation Bible School. Our theme this year is 

God's Wonder Lab. We are so excited that Pastor John 

will be leading VBS with the camp teachers leading all 

the games, crafts, science experiments and snacks. 
 

Be sure to check out the bulletin board in the Narthex 

presented by our Summer Camp! 
 

Cynthia Poudrette, Joyful Noise Director 

COVID Response 
 

If you are fully vaccinated: 

facial coverings are optional…and we will  

support your choice to wear/not wear a mask 

when at Pilgrim Church. 

 

If you have not been vaccinated:  

we welcome you and request that you            

continue to wear a mask with respect of those 

vulnerable around you. 

  

This policy is based on CDC guidelines. 

Every week, volunteers meet to prepare and fill the 

backpacks for distribution to the elementary 

schools.  Volunteers form an assembly line to fill each 

child’s backpack and group them according to school. 

Weekly, backpacks are delivered to the individual 

schools and later distributed by volunteers, students 

and teachers  to smiling and thankful children. We 

currently serve about 866 children per week.  

 

Make plans to be present at worship on Mission    

Sunday to learn more!  

Mission of the Month 

 

This is just a reminder of last month’s notice pertain-

ing to this honorarium for Pastor Matthew. Council 

would appreciate your comments, concerns and             

suggestions relating to design, placement,                          

landscaping or lighting. Deadline for your response 

has been extended to July 11. This project will be sole-

ly funded by donation. Thank you. 

 

 

-REPRINT- 

From June 2020 Newsletter Edition 

 

A church member has suggested and Council has 

agreed that an honorarium be erected in celebration 

of Pastor Matthew Neuman and his 22 years of            

service to Pilgrim Church.  
 

At this time, the current recommendation is to have 

commissioned and installed a statue of an anchor 

with a cross inlay, resembling the current church logo. 

The placement of the statue is still undecided.  
 

Understanding that Pastor Matthew is respected by 

many in our congregation, Council has decided to         

encourage anyone who wishes to contribute  

financially to do so. Council also welcomes comments, 

concerns and suggestions relating to design,                   

placement, landscaping or lighting. Please submit to 

Council by June 20. Thank you. 
 

Please note that not all ideas will be implemented. 

There are many factors to consider and some               

suggestions may not be feasible with the overall              

nature of the project.  



 

We are open every Monday , 10:00 a.m. until 11:30 

a.m. Food items and financial donations are always 

very appreciated.  
 

We served 156 households (543 people) in the             

last month!  

 

Our Food Pantry list: 

Food Pantry 

canned soup 

saltine crackers 

beef stew 

canned pasta 

canned tomatoes 

canned green beans 

canned pork n beans 

canned chili 

canned carrots 

canned corn 

canned mixed veggies 

assorted canned beans 

canned peas 

canned fruit 

ramen noodles 

spaghetti sauce 

dry pasta (assorted) 

mac n cheese 

mashed potatoes 

canned potatoes 

rice & dry beans 

dry cereal  

Instant grits 

oatmeal 

pancake mix 

syrup 

peanut butter 

jelly 

snacks 

canned tuna 

toilet paper  

paper towels  

Pilgrim Prayer List 

Louise Timchak 

Bill Wolf 

Joe Beaudreau 

Carol Glanton 

Sidoney Johnston 

Ken Rankin 

Savina Krueger 

John Krueger 

Doug Terry 

Sgt. Michael Cote 

Zander Jones 

Gloria Kurbanali 

Miller / Olivo Family 

Jim Wright 

Raia Family 

Tim Rau 

family and friends of Terry 

Donohue 

Ruth and Phil Brown 

Mel's son 

Yale family 

Pickett family 

 

When a knitter picks up the needles to work on a 

prayer shawl, whether it is for 10 minutes or an hour, 

a prayer is said for the person who will receive the 

shawl—by name if it is known—but as we seldom 

know the person who will receive the shawl—it is a 

prayer for comfort and easing of pain, be it physical, 

mental, emotional or spiritual. When the shawl is  

finished a different prayer of blessing is said for          

the recipient. 

 

Shawls are knit with the amount of stitches and the 

pattern in multiples of three. This is to honor and  

remind each of us of all the threes in the Bible—the 

Holy Trinity, crosses on Calvary, Christ rising after the 

third day, Christ was 33 when he was crucified,      

Peter denied Christ three times—and you can recall 

other threes. 

 

If you would like a shawl for yourself or neighbor, 

please call the Pilgrim Church office or reach out to 

our creative knitter, Gayle Bratton. 

Prayer Shawl 

 

Prayer Group meets Tuesdays in the Coffee Room at 

10:00 a.m. Everyone is invited to join these prayer 

warriors in praise and petitions! 

Prayer Group 



 

1 Carol Aitchison 

2 Ron Brawley 

 Paula Gallant 

12 Gloria Kurbanali 

 Ed O'Donnell 

14 Vera Brawley 

17 Bill Wolf 

21 Daphne Dillon 

22 Nathan Biggs 

 Janice Lewis 

23 Laverne Graham 

25 Charlie Barnette 

28 Betty Holmes 

 

Did we miss a birthday?  
Please call or email the office,  

so we may update the records. 

 
 

July Birthdays 

 

 

24515 Rampart Boulevard 

Port Charlotte, FL 33980 

941-629-2633 

www.pilgrimonline.org  

office@pilgrimonline.org 

 

Office Hours: Monday - Thursday, 9:30 am - 2:30 pm 

 

 

“To Help People KNOW Christ Personally 
and GROW in Their Faith.” 

Worship, Fellowship, Discipleship,  

Ministry and Evangelism 

 

 

Rev. John Barnette, Senior Pastor 

Rev. Ken Ewing, Associate Pastor 

All Members, Ministers 

Gene Burnell, Maintenance Technician 

Cat Foster, Office Administrator 

Jessica Warne, Sunday School Director 

Russ Whittaker, Bell Choir Director 

Katy Yoder, Music Director 

 

 

Joyful Noise Learning Center 
941-629-4821, www.joyfulnoiselc.org 

Cynthia Poudrette, Director of Joyful Noise 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Follow our Facebook Page, “Pilgrim Church of                 

Port Charlotte” and be part of our online                        

community during the week.  

 

 

View our worship services at 
Our Facebook page 

Our Vimeo Page:                                                               

https://vimeo.com/channels/pilgrimonline  

Our website: www.pilgrimonline.org 

https://vimeo.com/channels/pilgrimonline



